CASFAA 2010 Executive Council Meeting

Conference Call

January 12, 2010
Time: 10:00 a.m.-12:00 noon

Location: N/A
Executive Council Members Present: Barbara Bickett, Lindsay Crowell, Kentiner David, Denise Donn, Lynn Fox, Sunshine Garcia, Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval, Maureen Mason-Muyco, Susan Murphy, Beryl Schantz, Jamie Shrode
Others Present: Angelina Arzarte, Dewayne Barnes, Addalou Davis, Bryan Dickason, Wayne Mahoney, Colleen McDonald, Thalassa Naylor, Lawrence Persky, Daniel Reed, Pat Robles-Friebert, Merilyn Sweet, Kim Thomas
Absent: Joanne Brennan, Kevin Hoover, Rhonda Mohr, Melissa Moser, Ryan Smith

Call to Order/Introductions – Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval, President (10:00 A.M.)

Announcements - Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval
CASFAA Committee & Segmental Reports due by January 22nd.  Please e-mail your report to casfaaec@casfaa.org. A copy of this report form will be available on-line.

Please make arrangements to purchase airline tickets for the March EC meeting in Northern California (March 14-16).

Approval of Minutes from December 14th EC Meeting- Jamie Shrode
Motion: It was moved to approve minutes from December 14th EC meeting as submitted by Jamie Shrode.  It was seconded with no votes against or abstentions.
Motion Carried

Update on “To Do’s”- Jamie Shrode
· Ryan Smith to contact Jim Briggs re: tax workshops to confirm week of March 15th availability and to begin working with Rhoda Mohr for necessary arrangements.

· Beryl Schantz to follow up with Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval regarding letter to be sent on behalf of CASFAA regarding support of an extension of ECASLA.

· Kim Thomas, Dewayne Barnes, Lawrence Perksy and Daniel Reed to coordinate communications to membership requesting top three desired volunteer options.  

· Daniel Reed to send out “We Missed you at the Conference” postcard in Early January to remind members to renew their memberships. 
Treasurer- Denise Donn
Update on Committee Budgeting Process for Fiscal Planning – Budgets to be submitted by 5 PM on January 26th.  Denise has only received a few thus far.

TO DO – Denise to provide Jamie with copies of the committee budgets submitted.

Wayne – Cannot comment on the budget other than that there is money in the bank.  Wayne is currently in the middle of paying conference bills.  The penalty for not meeting our room block for the 2009 conference was $5K.  $21,000 thus far in total 2010 membership dues received.
Nominations and Elections Committee Update- Barbara Bickett
Special Election – 185 ballots received via web and 21 via paper.  A quorum was not reached, thus the election is void and none of the measures passed.
Further discussion regarding how to proceed after election to be held at the January 31st EC Meeting

Training Update- Yvonne reported on behalf of Rhonda Mohr/Ryan Smith
Tax Workshop Update - Week of March 15th – 
Confirmed Jim Briggs for the week of March 15th with two workshops in the north (16th at Samuel Merritt - beginner & 17th at Samuel Merritt - advanced) and two in the south (18th at Claremont Graduate University – beginner & 19th at Pitzer College – advanced).

Discussion on possible training fees/ pricing schedules
2009 Sumer Training Fees:


$45
Member


$80 
Non Members w/out Membership

$125
Non Members w/ Membership

Motion: It was moved to accept a pricing schedule for training events that includes two prices; one for members and one for non-members that includes the membership fee of $75; excluding high school counselors. It was seconded with no votes against or abstentions.
Motion Carried
Motion:  It was moved to set the Tax Workshop fees at $75 for members and $150 for non-members. It was seconded with no votes against or abstentions.
Motion Carried
Electronic Issues Update- Lawrence Persky/Wayne Mahoney reported that 
Facebook went live approximately on January 5, 2010.  

TO DO – Lawrence to send out notification to the membership regarding CASFAA’s Facebook account

ATAC Update – Wayne Mahoney sent 2010 membership information from the CVents database to ATAC in order to update our system.   Wayne is waiting to hear back from ATAC to confirm the ATAC database is updated with the additional membership information.
Member Clicks Update – Moving toward February 1st launch date.  Yvonne approved the homepage.  Site has the ability to upload resumes for job seekers.  Colleen MacDonald inquired as to whether or not Member Clicks will be able to offer advertisers the same payment/registration processing method as ATAC.
TO DO – Wayne Mahoney to follow up with Colleen MacDonald regarding member clicks and the payment/registration processing method available for advertisers

Membership/Volunteer Update (Daniel Reed, Kim Thomas)

Postcard – Need addresses of members once ATAC is updated with 2010 membership information.
Volunteer and Committee Update – Cash for College needs volunteers by January 19th for the Los Angeles area Cash for College workshops.  Lawrence Persky will follow-up to make sure that Member Clicks has a volunteer option.
Association Services Update – Dewayne Barnes 
TO DO - Dewayne Barnes to send out blast to membership asking for 2010 volunteers.  Blast to highlight Cash for College as the first volunteer opportunity with volunteers needed by January 19th.
Federal Issues Update – Beryl Schantz
Student Aid & Fiscal Responsibility Act – There has been no progress on this issue by Congress in the last month.  It is rare that a bill is passed and implemented within the same year.  If ECASLA is extended, there are lenders who will participate in the FFELP loan program.  There is great concern regarding schools with summer sessions and the availability of funding for that term and the processing of student loan funds.
Letter in support of an extension to ECASLA will be sent to congress with a copy sent to the membership (letter to be posted on website with blasted to the membership).  Letter to include a description of the Student Aid & Fiscal Responsibility Act; and should make clear that nothing has been passed by congress and that school and students may be significantly disadvantaged if they are not fully prepared for the changes to the current FFELP program. School will also be encouraged to write to Congress addressing their concerns.

TO DO – Beryl Schantz to draft a letter in support of an extension of ECASLA.
Federal Direct Perkins – consensus seems that EC is less than enthusiastic regarding this pending legislation to change the provisions of the Federal Perkins Loan, because students will lose many of the benefits that were previously associated with a Perkins Loan, such as loan forgiveness.  CASFAA should consider blasting the membership with information regarding this proposal.  
TO DO – Addalou Davis to post one version of the ECASLA letter to the website, but not to blast membership until we have a revised letter, approved by the 2010 Executive Council
State Issues Update – Maureen Mason-Muyco
Governor’s proposed Constitutional Amendment (group discussion)
Maureen Mason-Muyco met with CSAC and they would like to have a more open relationship with CASFAA.  CSAC would like presidents of CASFAA and CCCSFAA to participate on CSAC conference calls.  CASFAA would like to participate.
CSAC Update - Bryan Dickason 

Cal Grant 2010-11 Budget News 
As he has proposed in several prior years, the Governor’s budget proposes to reduce the state budget by suspending new awards for the Competitive Cal Grant Program. If effective, it would only be for new 2010-11 Competitive awards and would save $45.5 million. No further new awards would be made. Students renewing awards from prior years would not lose their awards. 

Entitlement Cal Grants, new and renewal, would not be affected. 

Cal Grant C award would not be affected. 

Any proposals must be passed by the Legislature in the final 2010-11 year state budget. 

The state higher education budgets can be found at http://www.ebudget.ca.gov/StateAgencyBudgets/6013/agency.html 

2008-09 Year Cal Grant Payments 
Due to funding shortfalls, the California State Controller’s Office (SCO) continues to hold on to the remaining 2008-09 year Cal Grant payments to schools. 

2009-10 year payments are not affected. Questions on Cal Grant payments can be made to Tom Panages at (916) 464-2645. 

AB 187 Taskforce 
In December 2009, the Commission convened the first meeting of the AB 187 Taskforce as required by the legislation. A technical subcommittee has been assembled for the taskforce to discuss a means for establishing a framework for the data transfers necessary between participating schools and the Commission. The next regular Taskforce meeting will be in February. 

Electronic Grade Point Average (GPA) Submission Training 
The Commission is holding online Cal Grant GPA submission training in January and February 2010. The first one-hour teleconference will be Tuesday, January 12 at 2:00 p.m., with sessions also held on January 14, 25, 26 and 27. In February, sessions will be held February 8 through 11. All session will be 2:00 pm - 3:00 pm. For information, visit http://www.csac.ca.gov/doc.asp?id=988 and follow the instructions. On-line registration is required. 

Susan Murphy suggested that we notify membership regarding AICCU Cal Grant Student Day, March 2nd at the capitol.
Fund Development Update-

Silent Auction Update - will be done in conjunction with the Conference.  Non-business related items may be subject to taxation.  
Poker Tournament - Looking at buying a table at a casino to raise funds for the Association to continue to provide the necessary training opportunities to its members. 
Newsletter Update – Colleen MacDonald 

Colleen MacDonald needs articles this week!  Next issue will be in a paper format.  

CASFAA 2009 Conference photos available on Flickr.  Colleen MacDonald will send notice out to the membership.
Recommendations for the future of the Newsletter –will continue for next newsletter issue in paper format and will present a long term plan at the upcoming fiscal planning meeting for utilizing an electronic newsletter format.
Colleen MacDonald needs info regarding CASFAA award recipients.

TO DO - Addalou Davis will forward CASFAA award recipient info to Colleen MacDonald.
Colleen MacDonald will include an ad about the upcoming Jim Briggs workshops in the upcoming newsletter.
Community College Update – Melissa Moser
Absent
CSU Update – David Kentiner
No update
Grad Professional Update – Sunshine Garcia

Has 3 volunteers so far, but needs more.  Sunshine Garcia would like to survey the segment for training ideas.
Independent Segment Update – Susan Murphy
On March 2nd, Susan attended a meeting in San Jose regarding Cal Grant Issues.  Israel Rodriguez, CSAC Commissioner, presented.  
Proprietary Update – Kevin Hoover

Absent
UC Segment Update – Lindsay Crowell
Currently dealing with tuition increase and re-awarding students.  She is also working on budgets, report and Newsletter Article.  Also, continues to work to maintain contact with System Head Office.
Ethnic Diversity Update – Lawrence Perksy    
No update
Strategic Planning Committee Update – Barbara Bickett

No update
2009 Conference Report – Joanne Brennan

Absent
Report submission for in-person meeting- 

Template for reports is available
Motion:  It was moved to close the meeting. It was seconded with no votes against or abstentions.
Motion Carried

Summery of Motions
Motion: It was moved to approve minutes from December 14th EC meeting as submitted by Jamie Shrode.  It was seconded with no votes against or abstentions.
Motion Carried

Motion: It was moved to accept a pricing schedule for training events that includes two prices; one for members and one for non members that include the membership fee of $75; excluding high school counselors. It was seconded with no votes against or abstentions.
Motion Carried

Motion:  It was moved to set Tax Workshop fees at $75 for members and $150 for non- members. It was seconded with no votes against or abstentions.
Motion Carried
Motion:  It was moved to close the meeting. It was seconded with no votes against or abstentions.
Motion Carried
Respectfully submitted,

Jamie Shrode

CASFAA Secretary
